



Agenda of the 86th Senate

Hofstra University Student Government Association

March 3, 2022

Hofstra University

Call to order

Meeting Called to order at 6:37 PM EST

A. Quorum Call

- a. Quorum set at 27

B. New Business

- a. SA.2022.86.001

- i. Chair Germaine moves for a 5-min moderated caucus

- 1. Motion seconded

- 2. Motion passed

- a. Chair Doherty: About question 7, could we make this question more specific/explanation of the wording for this question?

- i. Chair Singh: The reason we chose the wording was because we want to address many spaces on campus instead of making specific. We want to hear about more than one spot.

- b. Chair T. Doherty: Do you think you could word it in a way such as "I feel like there should be a pride print center in every building"?

- i. Chair Singh: I was thinking about Csquare and Netherlands

- c. Chair T. Doherty: My concern is that Csquare, there is a printer however there is a set time that is limited to that printer
 - i. Chair Singh: Wanted it to apply to the general campus.
- d. Senator Anniballi: We have suggested that we supplement this with polls on instagram
- e. Senator Fountain: Is this a general data collection or is this specific to certain parts of the campus (IE. Academic vs residency)
 - i. Chair Singh: This was so we could ask for more printers.
 - ii. Chair A. Doherty: You could specify academic vs residential buildings
 - iii. Senator Givens: Clean up the language, question one should be changed to “How much do you agree with this statement”, quotations marks should be nixed from questions 4
- f. Senator Fountain: If you want to know where people think there are printers/not printers, should we change the question to imply this?
 - i. Chair Singh: This was just to gauge if there was a general consensus that there weren’t enough printers. This would supplement follow up polls on instagram that we could use. Would be too specific to ask in this survey.
 - ii. Senator Egolf: I think the writing is vague enough but there should be a specificity about academic and residency. My first thought was to say yes because I can see the academic buildings with the printers but not the dorms
 - 1. Chair Doherty moves to extend the moderated caucus by 5 mins
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Motion passed
- g. Senator Stadeker: On question 9, this seems vague. What information is trying to be collected from this?

- i. Chair Funk: More of a general question. We have had concerns about ADA and tracking the shuttle with the shuttle schedule. We want to gauge how well students feel about the shuttle.
- h. Chair T. Doherty: Question about 2 and 3, I feel like there is a way that we can combine those two into one and it feels kind of redundant. However I do not know language
 - i. Senator Atlas: I agree, I think they could be combined “would you be in favor of adding credits to our cap?”
 - 1. Chair Campbell: This is information that I want because there isn’t knowledge that the limit even is 17. These are AA’s only two questions because this is important to us.
 - ii. Chair T. Doherty: Maybe suggest getting rid of 3C because this could render the data not useful.
 - iii. Chair Singh: I think it should be two questions because technically the questions are different and then the data would be different.
 - 1. Chair T. Doherty moves to extend moderated caucus by 10 minutes
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Motion passed
 - iv. Chair T. Doherty: We could reword question 2, just to explain what it is. Adding on that there is an extra charge.
 - v. Senator Jackson: I agree with a previous speaker. This is something that I did not know, so clarifying this would be beneficial.
 - vi. Senator Siegal: this is just an idea, as a previous speaker said about the additional charge, changing the language to “Would you be in favor of changing our cap on credits without an additional charge”
 - vii. Senator Egolf: There should be something changed about the wording, you can take 17 without being charged extra.

- viii. Senator Pandit: Suggested language for question 1, “Did you know that 17 credits are included within tuition?”
 - ix. Senator Anniballi: I think the notification idea is something we could get data from with the questions that are written.
 - x. Senator Jackson; If there are any questions that we can not add to this survey, can we make a secondary survey?
 - xi. Comptroller Kaludis: Question on 8, do all of the locations that are listed within these questions open and close at similar times?
 - 1. Chair Singh: It was a more general question as there is no short answer option within the survey and general data can be used for administrative purposes and combine it with last SAW’s
 - xii. Chair Doherty: I have a question about question 6, it looks identical to another SAW question
 - 1. Chair Germaine: I have put it against as we have never asked it while question 5 has also been in the same survey. It is to collect data to show to admin that prove they have seen it and it happens
- ii. Senator Jackson moves to change language to Question 2; Are you aware that only 17 credits are included in tuition and any additional credits will result in an extra charge?
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- iii. Chair T. Doherty moves to hold a three minute moderated caucus
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed
 - a. Chair T. Doherty: I do not believe that the answers chooses will collect enough data as many students will choose “Does not apply to me”
 - b. Senator Jackson: The last choice would just give people an answer choice. This wouldn’t render this data useless.

- c. Chair Funk: I think this was just, we did not fix the copy and paste. It was similar to another SAW question asked, and due to this we need current data. We can model agree to disagree
- d. Senator Annibali: I would have to pick would not apply even if i am in favor of having it
- e. Chair T. Doherty: We would like to have data that shows that it is important to the Hofstra population.
 - i. Senator Atlas moves to extend the moderated caucus 2 mins
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed
- f. Senator Atlas: Maybe a better wording would be “Do you agree with the following statement: There should be free menstrual products...” So you can keep the yes, no, and then change the does not apply
- g. Senator Boothe: Directed to Chair Funk, who is this data for?
- h. Chair Funk: The data would be pertaining to anyone. There is a want and a need. I think we can come up with good language. This language is a better fit.
- i. Senator Seigel: Directed to Chair Funk, Do you think if we rewrote it, Would you support the utilization of free menstrual products if they were provided in campus bathrooms?
 - i. Chair Doherty moves to extend moderated caucus by 3 mins
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed
- j. Chair Funk: I think maybe using the word “support” instead of “need,” would not give us the data we necessarily need. We want there to be demonstrated need for these products.
- k. Chair T. Doherty: Some potential edits (SEE ABOVE)
- iv. Chair T. Doherty moves to extend speaking time by 5 minutes
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion objected
 - a. For – Chair T. Doherty

- i. Language that has been proposed is better at representing but I want to talk more about the exact wording. This is one of two surveys we get to do. I want to make sure that we get this question right since this is legislation 4 years in the making. If we screw this up then this will keep getting pushed.
 - ii. Comptroller Kaludis: There is a lot of money backing this up and not seeing it go through would be bad.
 - iii. Chair T. Doherty: We could've moved on already.
- b. Against – Chair Singh
 - i. I do agree with previous speakers and it is important however based on the agreement on the wording mentioned by a previous speaker, I was under the impression that the wording was already positioned to get the data needed for the initiative. I don't believe we need to go back and re-word this
 - ii. Senator Annibal: I agree with the previous speaker and what the wording proposed was. I think that should be the proposed final language and it would be approved.
- c. For – Chair Funk
 - i. I agree that we have great suggestions but I think the wording is delicate and I want to acknowledge there are people who this question won't apply to. I would suggest we keep the “yes/no/does not apply to me” and just edit the top wording since we need to make sure we get this information from the people that would use these products and make this sound as accessible as possible.
 - ii. Chair T. Doherty: As we all nodded to the proposed language, we all have context for this proposal and some students do not, this is going and we have to take into consideration what they would say if asked this question.
- d. Against – Senator Annibali

- i. I have nothing more to say
 - ii. Chair Singh: I want to clarify that this debate is to extend speaking time, and I would like to note that this data is important however I still do believe the wording was perfect the way it was.
 - iii. Senator Annibali: I think the previous speaker on the other side of this debate would propose language, it would be passed.
 - 1. Motion failed, 7-14-5
- v. Chair T. Doherty moves to propose language for question 11, "How well do you agree with the following statement, "I recognize the need for and support the implementation of free menstrual products in Hofstra campus bathrooms" and to change the answers to Strongly agree, agree, neutral, disagree, strongly disagree.
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 27-0-0
- vi. Senator Jackson moves to add language to question 11, "(tampons, pads, etc.)"
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 27-0-0
- vii. Chair Germaine moves to strike answer choice C on question 3
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 23-1-2
- viii. Senator Velasquez moves for a 3 mins moderated caucus
 - 1. Motion second
 - 2. Motion passed
 - a. Chair Funk: Adding additional credits to our "tuition"
 - b. Chair T. Doherty: Would you be in favor of increasing the credits including tuition?
 - c. Senator Boothe: Changing this wording would make more sense
 - d. Senator Pandit: "Would you be in favor of adding additional credits to students' tuition?"
- ix. Chair. T. Doherty moves to change language to "Would you be in favor of increasing the number of credits included in Hofstra's tuition?"
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 25-0-1

- x. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language on question 7 to “Do you feel that there are enough printers on Hofstra's campus easily accessible at all times?”
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 22-0-5
- xi. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language on question 9 to How much do you agree with the following statement: Transportation provided by Hofstra (i.e. Hofstra Shuttle, Train Shuttle & Night Shuttle) on campus can be improved.
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion objected
 - a. For – Chair T. Doherty
 - i. The original wording of this question did not address the fact that people move from on campus to off campus. I think this wording is more specific.
 - b. Against – Senator Kang
 - i. I feel as though it is pretty clear cut and when people are going to take these surveys, they are gonna be answering them very quickly and people understand that the shuttles run back and forth on campus. We need to keep this quick and concise to be respectful to the students participating
 - ii. Senator Pantane: The question as is, is already clear enough and there are listed examples
 - iii. Senator Boothe: My one issue is the change of wording for “on campus”
 - c. For – Senator Pandit
 - i. If you specify Hofstra then it is more clear.
 - ii. Chair T. Doherty: This is why we have to be very specific with the questions. We need to be as clear as possible and that is the reason we have to make the proposed changes.
 - iii. Senator Seigel: I agree with a precious speaker as calcification is extremely important and with the proposed wording it is more clear

- iv. Senator Givens: Off of a previous speaker's point, we are only adding a single word which would not impact the reader's understanding.
 - 1. Motion rescinded
- xii. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language: "How much do you agree with the following statement: Transportation provided by Hofstra (i.e. Hofstra Shuttle, Train Shuttle & Night Shuttle) should be improved."
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 25-0-2
- xiii. Chair Germaine moves to change PPAW to SGA office in question 10
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- xiv. Chair T.Doherty moves to change language in question 12 to "How much do you agree with the following statement: I am satisfied with Hofstra University's response to the ongoing challenges surrounding COVID-19."
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- xv. Senator Jackson moves to pass SA 001
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed, 22-0-5
- xvi. Chair Liebowitz moves for a 10 mins recess
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Secretary - F. Schanck Motion passed

Approval of the Minutes

- b. Chair Liebowitz moves to pass the Senate minutes from 2/17
 - i. Motion Seconded
 - ii. Motion Passed
- c. Senator Egolf moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from 3/2
 - i. Motion Seconded
 - ii. Motion Passed

C. E-board Reports

- a. President - K. Connolly-Sisk
 - i. BOT meeting
 - ii. Walkthrough
 - iii. Elections Clarifications
- b. Vice President - B. Aquino
 - i. We have our Houston/Michelle & President meetings coming up

- ii. Mask requirements next week
- c. THE Comptroller - G. Kaludis
 - i. Given by Senator Atlas
 - ii. Everything is updated in the spreadsheets
 - iii. Come to Cabinet!!
 - iv. If you are interested in my position let me know!
- d. Secretary - F. Schanck
 - i. Laminator and Coffee machine update - Coffee machine is going to be installed soon!
 - ii. Calendar updated

D. Committee Chair Reports

- a. Appropriations - A. Liebowitz
 - i. Saw 6 clubs:
 - 1. Hofstra Bowling
 - 2. ASA
 - 3. Spectrum Players
 - 4. Hofstra Nari
 - 5. Women's club lacrosse
 - 6. Rhymix
 - ii. Treasurer trainings on going - Calendar on GIHU
 - iii. Budget are due Monday - March 28th
- b. Club Resources - A. Doherty
 - i. Recognized Moot Court Club, they will be coming next week
 - ii. Seeing HAPIA next week
 - iii. Working on club office space checklist
 - iv. Cleaning out the club closet space
 - v. Going to work with Sev on GIHU feature
- c. Communications - T. Doherty
 - i. Worked on possible improvements to the Instagram & as a committee
 - ii. Senator Jackson created a graphic for SGA recognized clubs promotion
 - iii. Decorum Forum changes - Mak and Danny are the point people
 - iv. Portal box updated
 - v. "Daily Motion" suggestions form coming soon! - Creating google form for SGA contribution
- d. Programming - C. Congdon
 - i. Phi Sigma Sigma x SGA zoom meeting
 - 1. March 15 at 7 pm
 - ii. Collaborating with Compass - Karaoke

1. Tentative March 30 in HofUSA
- iii. Music in our Schools Month - working on this! (Last week in March)
- iv. Guest speaker almost finalized
 1. April 7 at 7pm in Playhouse
- v. Movie during Build-a-Friend -> Finding Nemo
 1. April 13, 7-9 pm in MPR
- vi. Tailgate with Athletics
 1. April 23, Time TBD
 2. Working on booth request form for clubs on GetInvolved
 3. Working on SGA booth - looking for ideas
- e. Academic Affairs - L. Campbell
 - i. Added to Provost Advisory Committee
 - ii. Working with Christanna to set up a time with Marc Oppenheim to discuss a Navigate training for students
 1. Reaching out for the "Ins and Outs" of Tech program
 - iii. Meeting with JPC and Katie coming up
 - iv. Set up monthly meetings with VP Blue and Michelle for the rest of the semester
 - v. Tell me if profs try to tell you about masks!
- f. Equity & Inclusion - W. Germaine (Senator Jackson)
 - i. Dallas Met with NSO about Identity Based Club Fair-like Event
 - ii. POC in the Workplace on March 9th 6-8pm
 1. IEI is helping with getting clubs to register on Handshake
 - iii. Black @ Hofstra - went very well!
 - iv. Emailing Cornell & IEI to come to committee - April 14th
 - v. CDIO office interviews
 - vi. Katie & SHS & E & I collab - POC Mental Health event
 - vii. Planning AAPI @ Hofstra
- g. Facilities & Operations - J. Singh (Senator Boothe)
 - i. Getting the plants for Plant a Flower Day - March 14 1 - 2pm
 - ii. Had a walk-through with Khiya, Bernice & admin
 - iii. Working on Earth Week
 1. Solidified a Wall-E Movie night with Entertainment Unlimited
 - iv. Planning on meeting with Admin for talks about printers - C-Square and Netherlands is priority
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety - K. Funk (Senator Egolf)
 - i. Working on Fresh Check day
 - ii. Collaborating with Chair A. Doherty to meet with Northwell Health

- iii. Plan Van Extra Credit option in the works
 - 1. Waiting on Plan Van dates (not during SAW)
- iv. “Dishing with the Director”
- v. Meeting with Jean & Lila
- vi. Working on menstrual product dispensers

E. Approval of Committee Minutes

- a. Senator Wallace moves to pass the allocations from the week of 2/28
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
- b. Chair A. Doherty moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 2/28
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion objected
 - iii. Motion rescinded

F. For Good of the Order

- a. Elections Commission – T. Doherty
 - i. The commission will be bringing a SA to CR
 - 1. Be prepared for a Con con opening
 - ii. These are the tentative dates:
 - 1. Mon March 14 deadline to start promotion
 - 2. Info sessions – March 29, April 1, April 3, April 6
 - 3. April 11 – promo election
 - 4. Deadline for packets due April 15
 - 5. April 16 campaigning begins
 - 6. April 24 end of campaign
 - 7. Voting – April 25 9 am to April 28 at 12 pm
 - 8. April 28 – elections bash (5pm)/senate/turnover
 - 9. April 29 – special election at 6 pm

G. Announcements

H. Snap Cup

I. Adjournment

- a. Senator Patane moves to adjourn this meeting
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
 - 1. Meeting adjourned at 9:08 EST

Hofstra University
Student Government Association
Two Thousand and Twenty-Two

S.A. 2022.86.001

Spring Into Action Week Survey Questions

1. How much do you agree with the following statement: I would like Hofstra to continue to provide virtual learning options (classes, programming, etc.).
 - a. Strongly Agree
 - b. Agree
 - c. Neutral
 - d. Disagree
 - e. Strongly Disagree
2. Are you aware that only 17 credits are included in tuition and any additional credits will result in an extra charge?
 - a. Yes
 - b. No
3. Would you be in favor of increasing the number of credits included in Hofstra's tuition?
 - a. Yes
 - b. No
4. How much do you agree with the following statement: I feel my identity is represented through extracurriculars, events, etc. on campus.
 - a. Strongly Agree
 - b. Agree
 - c. Neutral
 - d. Disagree
 - e. Strongly Disagree
5. Have you witnessed, heard of, or personally experienced bias against you or someone you know based on an aspect of identity (race, gender, religion, sexual orientation, socioeconomic status, etc.)?
 - a. Yes
 - b. No

- c. N/A
6. Have you utilized the EthicsPoint reporting system within the past year?
- a. Yes
 - b. No
 - c. I don't know what the EthicsPoint Reporting system is.
7. Do you feel that there are enough printers on Hofstra's campus easily accessible to you at all times?
- a. Yes
 - b. No
8. How much do you agree with the following statement: The hours of operations of facilities on campus (eateries, fitness center, swim center, etc.) should be increased.
- a. Strongly Agree
 - b. Agree
 - c. Neutral
 - d. Disagree
 - e. Strongly Disagree
9. How much do you agree with the following statement: Transportation provided by Hofstra (i.e. Hofstra Shuttle, Train Shuttle & Night Shuttle) should be improved.
- a. Strongly Agree
 - b. Agree
 - c. Neutral
 - d. Disagree
 - e. Strongly Disagree
10. Check all that apply: Which of the following Student Government Association (SGA) resources are you aware of?
- i. Plan Van
 - ii. Treasurer Trainings
 - iii. Club Resources
 - iv. Pride and Purpose Advocating Workspace (SGA Office)
 - v. None of the above

11. How much do you agree with the following statement: I recognize the need for and support the implementation of free menstrual products (tampons, pads, etc.) in Hofstra campus bathrooms.
- i. Strongly Agree
 - ii. Agree
 - iii. Neutral
 - iv. Disagree
 - v. Strongly Disagree
12. How much do you agree with the following statement: I am satisfied with Hofstra University's response to the ongoing challenges surrounding COVID-19.
- a. Strongly Agree
 - b. Agree
 - c. Neutral
 - d. Disagree
 - e. Strongly Disagree

Respectfully Submitted,

Lila Campbell
Academic Affairs Chair

Will Germaine
Equity and Inclusion
Chair

Julie Singh
Facilities and Operations
Chair

Katherine Funk
Wellness and Campus Safety
Chair

Justin Fountain
Ethics and Conduct Chair



Agenda of the 86th Senate

Hofstra University Student Government Association

February 17, 2022

Hofstra University

Call to order

Meeting Called to order at 6:34 PM EST

A. Quorum Call

- a. Quorum set at 24
 - i. Chair A. Doherty moves to open the gallery
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed

B. New Business

- a. Welcome PSafe Leadership team!
 - i. Director Gerri Hart
 - 1. New hires
 - 2. Updated uniforms
 - 3. Trainings: intergenerational training, implicit bias training
 - ii. James Skopek, Associate Director of Operations
 - iii. Erika Schaub, Assistant Director, Emergency Management Office
 - iv. Thomas Vogel, Assistant Director, Security Systems
 - v. Giovanni Ortiz, Manager, Community Outreach and Engagement
 - vi. Questions:
 - 1. Chair Germaine: Students have expressed they don't feel safe on campus, can you speak to this and how is Public Safety working to make Hofstra students feel safe?
 - a. Revamping the "Safe Walk" program is part of our work. We have implemented additional lighting and blue light

buttons. We encourage approachability and accessibility for all students. From the data, our campus is safe but feeling safe is different and hearing from students is how we can make that happen.

2. Chair Congdon: Some of the residential security systems are faulty, is Public Safety working on this or replacing these systems?
 - a. We are switching card access services at the moment. We are aware of the card issues in residential buildings. Some of those issues fall under Plant and it is something that we can work with them to update.
3. Senator DeCrescenzo: Nassau County was named the safest county in the United States two years running now by *US News and World Report*; is there any translation between what law enforcement does in the county and what you guys do at Hofstra?
 - a. The area is safe and we coordinate with NCPD and HPD to work with the community. We want to bring those partnerships and resources to this university.
4. Senator Annibali: I see cars that drive recklessly, typically on the residential side, and there have been some close calls. What do you think Public Safety can do to ensure safe roads?
 - a. We know citations for all would not be the most effective way. Education is our way to do this whether that be through workshops or other methods. We also think about if we need another stop sign or an extra speed bump and then make those changes.
5. Chair Campbell: I work extensively on accessibility. Would public safety be able to integrate accessibility training?
 - a. We have talked at length about this but it is hard to work with educators in the case of an emergency. Open to ideas and working on this plan.
6. Senator Kang: As a commuter student, how do you think we could advocate and advertise some of the programs that you offer?
 - a. That is something we are working on. Developing a newer campaign for this including communicating directly with students through social media or WRHU or the Chronicle. These are ideas we are working through right now. We

are going to officially re-launch this program and how they can participate. We are struggling a little with the older student population in terms of organization, and we want to improve that.

7. Senator Egolf: You mentioned the blue light system; does Hofstra fit the criteria of blue light visibility? Can we make the locations more visible to students?
 - a. We have a map. But I think students become blind to them which is a challenge for us. The goal is for students to be able to find one easily. There are 57 lights on campus.
8. Senator Givens: Our communications chair is absent tonight but we would love to work with you on social media.
 - a. Very interested in taking you up on that?
9. Chair Germaine: Could be feasible to implement an email to all students with information like programs, details, employment opportunities, giveaways, scavenger hunts with blue lights, etc.
10. Chair Germaine: In May we had an active shooter nearby. Can you give us a breakdown on the active shooter advisory?
 - a. We do many training exercises to be prepared. We adhere to the run-hide-fight and are updating our security systems.
11. Senator Pandit: If there was an opportunity to practice a lockdown with students or a drill, would this be something you would be interested in?
 - a. It is something that we would have to think through, but I like the idea. We do a great job of engaging with students in their first year but we are working to engage with older students. Open to bringing the presentation back to Senate.
12. VP Aquino: I live off campus. What kind of partnerships or relationships do you have with the community that particularly impact off campus students?
 - a. We work with the surrounding communities to talk to them about their concerns through our Good Neighbor Program. We talk with students to hear their concerns.
13. Senator Jackson: Can you talk about Public Safety's mental health crisis response?

- a. We work closely with the counseling center and this is an area we work with them on. We use a co-responder model. Our team learns techniques (de-escalation specifically) from the counseling center. We are well versed in this area.
- b. African Student Association Recognition
 - i. Promote a better understanding of African culture among Hostra students
 - ii. Hold general meetings, game nights, trivia nights, study sessions, chitchats, etc
 - iii. Collaborate with several organizations for events on campus to hold charity events and fundraising
 - iv. Originally recognized but COVID19 impacted their eboard, causing it to derecognize
 - v. Been a club on campus for almost a decade and want to continue
 1. Questions
 - a. Senator Velasquez: How many members do you have currently?
 - i. 17 members on GIHU but have 20-25 members that come to general meetings.
 - b. Senator Greenlaw: If you were recognized, would you be interested in working with SGA?
 - i. We would be willing to collaborate with SGA. We have collaborated with many organizations.
 - c. Senator Kang: For the fashion show, what are the clubs you are working with?
 - i. Fashion Club and Africana Studies in IEL.
 - d. Chair Germaine: Can you tell us the class standing of your e-board?
 - i. We have seniors and juniors but we also have freshmen.
 1. Senator Stadeker moves to recognize the African Student Association
 - a. Motion passed, 21-0-1
 - b. Chair Germaine moves for a 5 minute recess
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed

C. Approval of the Minutes

- a. Senator Fountain moves to pass the Senate minutes from 2/10
 - i. Motion Seconded
 - ii. Motion Passed
 - 1. Comptroller Kaludis moves to close the gallery
 - a. Motion seconded
 - b. Motion passed
- b. Senator Stadeker moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from 2/16
 - i. Motion Seconded
 - ii. Motion Passed

D. E-board Reports

- a. President - K. Connolly-Sisk
 - i. Met with President Poser
 - ii. BOT meeting March 1
 - iii. Non-op week
- b. Vice President - B. Aquino
 - i. Thanks for being an incredibly engaged senate!
 - ii. Senate schedule
- c. Comptroller - G. Kaludis
 - i. Shoutout Approps for seeing 9 clubs this weekend!
 - ii. Chairs if you need money over the next week let me know
 - iii. Come sign with me!
- d. Secretary - F. Schanck
 - i. Minutes will be updated on the website
 - ii. Updating the calendar this weekend
 - iii. If anyone is interested in shadowing me or wants to try taking minutes during Senate meetings, I am happy to make that happen!

E. Committee Chair Reports

- a. Appropriations - A. Liebowitz
 - i. Saw 9 clubs - [02/15/22 Appropriations Committee Minutes](#)
- b. Club Resources - A. Doherty
 - i. Recognized ASA
 - ii. Seeing Moot Court Club next week
 - iii. Met with Sev - working on club training, possibly working with OSLE
 - iv. Working on graphics for CR information
 - v. Cleaning our club closets soon
 - vi. Working a checklist about things clubs CAN'T have in their closet
 - vii. New feature on GIHU - possible CR training

- c. Communications - T. Doherty
 - i. Mask policy Instagram story went out
 - ii. Changes in Comms
 - 1. Instagram story highlights to be updated
 - 2. Working on # for committees
 - 3. Setting up an internal graphics form
 - iii. Updating the SGA brand guide
 - iv. Reaching out to the Chronicle about an SGA column
 - v. Senators Egolf and DeCrescenzo are Decorum For'Em assistants
- d. Programming - C. Congdon
 - i. Guest speaker - April 7, 7-9 pm Playhouse doors at 6:30 pm
 - ii. Build A Friend - April 13 7-9pm MPR, theme is worldwide
 - iii. Partnering with the Lacrosse team to host April 23 tailgate 10 to 1 pm
 - 1. Sign up form for clubs propose a booth design
 - iv. Event with Phi Sigma Sigma - March 15 7 pm on zoom
- e. Academic Affairs - L. Campbell
 - i. Worked on SAW questions
 - ii. Contacting Marc Oppenheim
 - iii. Met with Julie Yindra
 - iv. Met with Steve, Mitch, and Brian about tech
 - v. Meeting with Elfreda Blue
 - vi. Registration is finalized
 - vii. Professor troubles should be sent to Chair Campbell or use ethics point
- f. Equity & Inclusion - W. Germaine
 - i. Clubs are collabing for POCITW!!
 - ii. Black @ Hofstra is Feb 23
 - iii. Identity based networking event - send professors to Senator Jackson
 - iv. Finalizing SAW questions
- g. Facilities & Operations - J. Singh
 - i. Sent emails to Compass
 - ii. Plant A Flower Day Giveaway
 - 1. Planning for 3/14 at common hour
 - iii. Lincoln and I are planning Earth Week!
 - 1. Brainstorming programming ideas and reaching out to clubs/orgs to see who wants to partner with us
 - iv. Finishing up SAW Questions!
 - v. Let me know if you want to learn about my position!
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety - K. Funk

- i. Sending out emails
- ii. Fresh Check Day is being worked on
- iii. Reaching out to Northwell Health
- iv. Meeting with JPC with Chair Campbell coming up
- v. Worked on SAW questions

F. Approval of Committee Minutes

- a. Senator DeCrescenzo moves to pass the allocations from the week of 2/14
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Egolf moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 2/14
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion rescinded

G. For Good of the Order

H. Announcements

I. Snap Cup

J. Adjournment

- a. Senator Givens moves to adjourn this meeting
 - i. Motion seconded
 - ii. Motion passed
 - 1. Meeting adjourned at 8:24 EST



Cabinet Agenda

PAW Conference Room

03/02/2022

- I. Call to Order
 - A. Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm
- II. Icebreaker: Real talk check in <3
- III. Business
 - A. Cornell asked for student leaders to help with interviews for his office
 - 1. Friday, March 11th 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Jamila Lee-Johnson, PhD

2. Monday, March 14th 4:00 PM to 4:30 PM – Gabriela Castillo, Esq.
 3. Tuesday, March 15th 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Aisha Wilson-Carter, MFA
- B. SAW Debrief
 1. [SA.2022.86.001.docx](#)
 - C. Transition Doc check-in
- IV. Pres/VP Updates
- A. Walkthrough
 - B. Elections commission update
 1. Mon March 14 deadline to start promotion
 2. Info sessions – March 29, April 1, April 3, April 6
 3. April 11 – promo election
 4. Deadline for packets due April 15
 5. April 16 campaigning begins
 6. April 24 end of campaign
 7. Voting – April 25 9 am to April 28 at 12 pm
 8. April 28 – elections bash (5pm)/senate/turnover
 9. April 29 – special election at 6 pm
 - C. Went to BOT meeting
- V. Comptroller Updates
- A. Forms!
 - B. Tax Exemption
 - C. Mini-Form (In-Form-ing) Game Next week at cab
- VI. Secretary Updates
- A. Laminator and Coffee machine update – Coffee machine is going to be installed soon!
 - B. Met with Sev – Getting CR nametag
 - C. Calendar updated
 - D. SAW tabling clarification – 10 to 6 tabling
 1. Townhall – table, 4 mics
- VII. Chair Check-Ins
- A. Academic Affairs
 1. Added to Provost Advisory Committee
 2. Working with Christanna to set up a time with Marc O to discuss a Navigate training for students
 - a) Reaching out for the “Ins and Outs” of Tech program
 3. Meeting with JCP and Katie coming up

4. Set up monthly meetings with VP Blue and Michelle for the rest of the semester

B. Appropriations

1. Minutes given by Comptroller Kaludis
 - a) Hofstra Bowling
 - b) ASA
 - c) Spectrum Players
 - d) Hofstra Nari
 - e) Women's club lacrosse
 - f) Rhymix
- (1) Ice breaker: If you own a boat, what would its name be?

C. Club Resources

1. Recognized Moot Court Club, they will be coming next week
2. Seeing HAPIA next week
3. Passed SA 001
4. Brainstormed for club office space checklist
5. Going to work with Sev on GIHU feature

D. Communications

1. Worked on possible improvements to the Instagram
2. Decorum Forum changes
3. Portal box updated
4. "Daily Motion" suggestions form coming soon!

E. Equity & Inclusion

1. Dallas Met with NSO about Identity Based Club Fair-like Event
2. Black @ Hofstra
3. Indigenous Art event
4. D&I office interviews
5. SAW Questions are finished
6. HREC
7. Emailing Cornell & IEI to come to committee
8. POC in the Workplace on March 9th 6-8pm
 - a) IEI is helping with getting clubs to register on Handshake

F. Facilities & Operations

1. Had a walk-through with Khiya, Bernice & admin
 - a) Went super well! (i'm sure Khiya & Bernice probably talked about it in their minutes)
2. Getting the plants for Plant a Flower Day - March 14 1 - 2pm

- a) Thanks for your help on the forms George
 - b) Reaching out to Faith tomorrow about a table :)
- 3. Working on Earth Week
 - a) Coming along great!
 - b) Solidified a Wall-E Movie night with Entertainment Unlimited

G. Programming

- 1. Music in our Schools Month - working on this! (Last week in March)
- 2. Guest speaker almost finalized
- 3. Movie during Build-a-Friend -> Finding Nemo
 - a) April 13, 7-9 pm
- 4. Tailgate - April 23, Time TBD
 - a) Working on booth request form for clubs
 - b) Working on SGA booth
- 5. March 15, 7 pm - Phi Sigma Sigma x SGA zoom meeting

H. Wellness & Campus Safety

- 1. Working on Fresh Check day
- 2. Collaborating with Chair A. Doherty to meet with Northwell Health
- 3. Plan Van Extra Credit option in the works
 - a) Waiting on Plan Van dates (not during SAW)
- 4. Meeting with Jean
- 5. Working on menstrual product dispensers

VIII. For Good of the Order

IX. Adjournment

- A. Chair A. Doherty moves to adjourn this meeting
 - 1. Motion seconded
 - 2. Motion passed
 - a) Meeting adjourned at 8:58 p.m.



Appropriations Committee Minutes
Spring 2022 Meeting 2
PAW Conference Room
03/01/22

Meeting Commenced 6:30 PM

Attendance

Attended

Chair A. Liebowitz

Comptroller G. Kaludis

Chair K. Funk

Senator S. Greenlaw

Senator J. Fountain

Senator C. Giovanangelo

Senator J. Kang

Senator L. Anniballi

Arrived Late:

Absent:

I. Allocations

<i>Allocations:</i>				
<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>Hofstra Bowling Club</i>	Bowling League Fee	\$ 4,125.00	\$ 4,125.00	100.00%
	Club Uniforms	\$ 507.29	\$ 507.29	100.00%
		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 4,632.29	\$ 4,632.29	100.00%

<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>African</i>	Men and	\$ 3,990.05	\$ 3,490.05	87.47%

<i>Students Association</i>	Womenswear			
	Food	\$ 2,621.19	\$ 2,621.19	100%
	Videography	\$ 310.00	\$ 310.00	100%
	Music	\$ 600.00	\$ 500.00	83.33%
	MC	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 750.00	75%
		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 8,521.21	\$ 7,671.24	90.03%

<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>Spectrum Player's</i>	Multi-Copy PDF Scripts	\$ 79.75	\$ 00.00	00.00%
	Performance Rights	\$ 270.00	\$ 270.00	100.00%
	Costumes and Set	\$ 150.00	\$ 00.00	00.00%
		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 499.75	\$ 270.00	54.03%

<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>Hofstra Nari</i>	Self Care Event	\$ 200.00	\$ 241.17	100.00%

		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 200.00	\$ 241.17	100.00%

<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>Woman's Club Lacrosse</i>	Athletic Trainer	\$ 930.00	\$ 930.00	100.00%
		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 930.00	\$ 930.00	100.00%

<i>Club Name:</i>	<i>Item:</i>	<i>Requested:</i>	<i>Allocated</i>	<i>Percentage Allocated</i>
<i>Rhythmix</i>	Masterclass	\$ 550.00	\$ 500.00	90.90%
	Apparel	\$ 250.00	\$ 225.00	90.00%
	Paint Night	\$ 100.00	\$ 00.00	00.00%
	End of the Year Event	\$ 50.00	\$ 00.00	00.00%
		<i>Total Requested</i>	<i>Total Allocated</i>	<i>Total Percentage</i>
		\$ 950.00	\$ 725.00	76.03%

Meeting Adjourned **8:21 PM**
 Respectfully Submitted,
 Chair Aaron Liebowitz

Club Resources Committee Minutes
Spring 2022 – February 28th, 2022

Meeting Commenced: 6:30 PM

Attendance:

Attended:

Chair Doherty
Chair Germaine
Chair Campbell
Senator Wallace
Senator Pandit
Associate Behm
Senator Perez

Absent:

Senator Atlas

- a. Moot Court club recognition
 - i. Working on appellate court arguments, using past court cases. Writing intensive, public speaking, etc.
 - ii. Chair Campbell moves to recognize Moot Court Club
 - iii. Seconded
 - iv. Motion passed.
 - v. They will be coming to the Senate meeting in two weeks.
- b. SA 001 (SAW questions)
 - i. Should we combine 2 and 3? Chair Campbell says no. We have 2 we would be willing to get rid of.
 - ii. What will the question 4 data be used for? Identity-specific club fairs, events, and help with hiring diverse professors. Would white student population skew the data?
 - iii. Senator Wallace moves to pass SA 001.
 - iv. Seconded.
 - v. Motion passed.
- c. Club training update – collab w/ OSLE?
 - i. Students want to leave. Maybe not.

- ii. Non-mandatory may work better in the long run.
 - iii. Graphics?
 - iv. Automatic email?
 - v. Videos?
- d. We have to organize the club closet.
 - i. We will do it next week or in shifts.
- e. Brainstorm for club office checklist
 - i. Mold
 - ii. General disorganization that could cause harm
 - iii. Anything that should not be in a residence hall
 - iv. No salt lamps, hookahs, heated blankets
 - v. Look at residence hall one (guide to pride: living factor)
 - vi. Fairness in dividing the office
 - vii. Fire hazard
 - viii. Unauthorized electrical appliances
- f. New Get Involved HU feature – do we want to work with Sev on this?
 - i. Yes!

Meeting Adjourned: 7:16 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Doherty
Club Resources Chairwoman

Communications Committee Minutes
Spring 2022 Weekly Meeting #2
2/28/2022

Meeting Commenced: 6:30 p.m.

Attended: *Senator and Archivist Daniel DeCrescenzo*
Senator Makayla Egolf
Senator Lorelei Givens
Senator Dallas Jackson
Chair Thomas Doherty

Late: *Senator Frederick Quezada (arrived at 6:33)*
Senator Afsah Shareef (arrived at 6:34)

Absent: *Facilities and Operations Chair Julie Singh*

1. Icebreaker: Anything fun during non-op week?
2. Did you do your homework? Things We Can Improve!
3. Presentation Time!
4. Dishin' with the Director - Mak Egolf
5. Wellness Wednesday - Danny DeCrescenzo
6. Senate Birthdays- President KCS!
7. CLUB EVENT? Story graphic- Dallas Jackson
8. Decorum For'em Updates
9. Daily Motion Form
10. Portal Box Update
11. HVD!

Meeting Adjourned: 7:12 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Thomas Doherty
Communications Chairperson

Programming Committee Minutes

03/01/22

Meeting Commenced at 6:00 PM

Attendance

- Attended
 - Chair Calob Congdon
 - Senator Aleyana Boothe
 - Senator Kayla Stadeker
 - Senator Ericson Velasquez
 - Senator Andrew Patane
 - Senator Lily Siegel
 - Associate Anthony Papasodero
 - Associate Lauren Ballinger*
 - Associate Gigi Walker
 - Absent
 - Senator Eleni Panagiotidis
1. Icebreaker
 - a. If you were a wrestler, what would your entrance theme song be?
 2. Programs
 - a. Campus Speaker
 - i. Date: Thursday, April 7th
 - ii. SO close to having the speaker fully confirmed!
 - b. Music Fest
 - i. Date: Saturday, April 30th
 - ii. Will be run by Hofstra Concerts, but SGA will co-sponsor in some form and will possibly volunteer
 - c. Athletics Tailgate
 - i. Date: Saturday, April 23rd
 - ii. Brainstorm SGA Booth Activity
 1. Campaigning (Voting Pledge)
 2. Dunk-Tank
 3. Cornhole
 4. Spike Ball
 5. Temp Tattoos/Face Paint
 6. Fishing Game

7. Cup Pong
8. Lollipop Game
9. Bubbles
10. Ring Toss
11. Hula-Hoop/Jump Rope Contest
12. Pin the Tail on the Lion
13. Pie SGA (collab with FSL)
14. Use extra B-a-F Animals
15. Water Balloons
16. Giant Jenga
17. Hopscotch
18. Bottle Pyramid Baseball Toss
19. Frisbee Tic Tac Toe
20. Test your Strength
21. Food: Cotton Candy
22. Sumo Wrestling Station
23. The Guesser
24. Balloon Pop Game
25. Animal Balloons

d. Build-a-Friend

- i. Date: Wednesday, April 13th (MPR)
- ii. Time: 7:00-9:00 PM EST
- iii. Theme: Worldwide
 1. Animals: Kit & Kai Kangaroo, Rambeau Ram, Lumi the Lynx, Riley the Rhino, and Benny the Bengal Tiger. Backup: Bessie the Cow.

Zoo Flyers
- iv. Movie
 1. Finding Nemo*
 2. Dolphin Tale
 3. Bambi

Music in Our Schools Month w/ Family Gardens

- v. Point Person: Aleyana B.
- vi. Playlist Timeline
- vii. Draft Submission Form
- viii. Possibly on Apple Music

- e. Phi Sigma Sigma Career Center Discussion
 - i. Date: Tuesday, March 15th (Zoom)
 - ii. Time: 7:00 PM EST
- 3. Homework: Look at our list of B-a-F animals and draft informational fliers about each animal.
- 4. Weekly Reminders
 - a. Office Hours
 - b. Email sga_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu and CC Calob if you are going to be absent

Meeting Adjourned 7:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Calob Congdon
Programming Chair

Academic Affairs Committee
Meeting Minutes
March 3rd, 2022

Meeting Commenced at 6pm est

Attendance:

- Special Guest:
VP Bernice Aquino <3
- Attended:
Chair Campbell
Chair Congdon
Chair Liebowitz
Senator Giovanangelo
Associate McGriff
- Tardy:

Senator Kang

- Absent:
Senator DeCrescenzo

Introductions/Ice Breaker

- If you were to own a boat, what would you name it?
 - Aaron:
 - Christianna: Row V Wave
 - Calob: Harmony
 - Jessaia:
 - Jasmeet:
 - Lila: The SS Salty
 - Bernice: "Feel the Bern"

Business:

- [Marc E. Oppenheim](#)! We have emailed and look forward for him to get back to us
- 18th credit, it could happen if we find enough information & find student information
 - We have the 2 SAW questions for it (2 & 3)
 - [SA.2022.86.001.docx](#)
 - Do you think we should do a separate survey as well to find out what majors these students are?
- I asked for money for these for giveaways for Ins and Out of tech
 - <https://www.broadwaymarketing.com/product/stand-out-phone-holder-68388/>
 - <https://www.broadwaymarketing.com/product/4-port-traveler-usb-hub-with-phone-stand-51320/>
 - What do we think? Should we get anything else?
 - Ideas: <https://www.broadwaymarketing.com/product/yoga-stylus-pen-and-phone-stand-55493/>
 - <https://www.broadwaymarketing.com/product/snap-int-cord-organizer-55378/>

Chair Updates:

- Not much on my front

Open for your questions/comments

Reminders:

1. Office Hours are in effect! Remember to do them!
2. If you are going to be absent, email Faith and CC me & ethics!
3. You are wonderful just the way you are!

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm est

Respectfully Submitted,

Lila Campbell

Academic Affairs Chair

Equity and Inclusion Committee Minutes

Weekly Meeting #4

3/3/2022

Meeting Commenced 6:01 PM

Attendance

Attended

Associate Abigail Anderson

Chair Will Germaine

Senator Sydney Greenlaw

Senator Dallas Jackson

Associate Rachel Lande

Senator Kashmiraa Pandit

Senator Bryan Perez

Senator Lily Siegel

Senator Afsah Shareef

Senator Arianna Wallace

Visitor

Secretary Faith Schanck

Absent

1. Icebreaker: What gym equipment are you?

a. Faith

i. Sanitizing Wipe

b. Dallas

- i. Stereo
 - c. Arianna
 - i. Treadmill
 - d. Abi
 - i. Bar
 - e. Rachel
 - i. Treadmill
 - f. Lily
 - i. Yoga Mat under the exit sign
 - g. Sydney
 - i. Dance Studio
 - h. Kashmiraa
 - i. Dance Studio
 - i. Bryan
 - i. Treadmill
 - j. Afsah
 - i. Stairmaster
 - k. Will
 - i. Leg Press
- 2. Check-ins
 - a. Subcommittees Assignment
 - i. Programming(Bryan, Afsah, Kashmirra & Dallas)
 - 1. Agenda
 - ii. Outreach (Sydney, Lily, Arianna, Rachel & Abigail)
 - 1. Email Dean's secretaries for Schools
 - b. Task for each subcommittee
 - i. Assigned. Due next committee.
- 3. Chair Updates
 - a. Dallas Event Proposal
 - i. Identity Networking Event
 - 1. Meet students of color in majors
 - 2. Part of Welcome Week
 - 3. Beyond Students of Color
 - a. Other Marginalized communities
 - b. LGBTQ+
 - c. Religious
 - 4. Friday

- a. No upperclassmen
 - b. Commuters?
 - c. Instead of clubs coming have schools shout them out at the event
- 5. Monday
 - a. No faculty
 - b. Grouping by identity for Club Fair if clubs would like
- b. POC in the Workplace Networking Event
 - i. March 9 @6-8pm
 - ii. Great job on emailing clubs
 - 1. Email them reminding to sign up
 - a. <https://hofstra.joinhandshake.com/stu/events/965976>
- c. Black @ Hofstra
 - i. Feb 23rd @1-2pm
- d. Indigenous Art event
 - i. Working on contract
 - ii. Will follow up with Zaibis
- e. Invite Cornell to committee
 - i. Next Week
- f. Invite IEL to committee
 - i. April 14th
- g. D&I office interviews
 - i. 2nd Floor Presidents Conference Room
 - ii. Friday, March 11th 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Jamila Lee-Johnson, PhD
 - 1. Katie
 - 2. Lily
 - 3. Arianna
 - 4. Dallas
 - 5. Bryan
 - 6. Will
 - iii. Monday, March 14th 4:00 PM to 4:30 PM – Gabriela Castillo, Esq.
 - 1. Dallas
 - 2. Sydney
 - 3. Arianna
 - iv. Tuesday, March 15th 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Aisha Wilson-Carter, MFA
 - 1. Kashmiraa
 - 2. Lily

4. Questions/ What's up
 - a. Russia/Ukraine
 - i. Black individuals
 - b. POC Mental Health Awareness
 - i. SCS
 - ii. Wellness
 - iii. May
 - c. AAPI @ Hofstra
 - i. Letting IEI know

Meeting Adjourned 6:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Will Germaine

Equity and Inclusion Chair

Facilities & Operations Committee Minutes
S21 Weekly Meeting #4
Date 03/037/2022

Meeting Commenced 6:00 pm

Attendance

Attended

Chair Julie Singh

Senator Lincoln Annabali

Senator Sam Atlas

Senator Aleyana Boothe

Senator Eleni Panagiotidis

Senator Andrew Patane

Senator Ericson Velasquez

Associate Jake Meyers

Visitor

President Khiya Connolly- Sisk

Absent

Late

- I. Icebreaker: Fun Fact Trivia!
- II. Compass
 - A. Share what the clubs sent you with me by tonight!!
 - B. Eleni is reaching out to Compass tomorrow

- III. Printers
 - A. Scheduling a meeting with Jesse
 - B. Netherlands, C-Square
- IV. Plant A Flower Day Event
 - A. Waiting for Zaibis & Sev to order
 - 1. Date: 3/14 at common hour
 - 2. Reaching out to Faith to get a table as soon as they do
 - B. Giveaways
 - 1. Notebooks
 - 2. Tote Bags
 - C. Should we have giveaway food at the table? (snacks, drinks, etc.)
 - 1. Candy in bags
- V. Earth Week
 - A. Lincoln and I are planning a week of programming surrounding Earth Day!
 - B. Solidified Wall-E Movie Night with Entertainment Unlimited on 4/20
 - C. If you have more ideas let me know!
 - 1. Ecosia game night
- VI. Hours of Operations Initiative
 - A. Surveys are hard to get through the university
 - B. Looking for an alternative
 - 1. Instagram story polls
 - a) During giveaway
 - b) Asking friends
- VII. SGA Reminders
 - A. Office Hours
 - B. Attendance (sga_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu)
 - C. Attend SGA Events!

Meeting Adjourned 6:29 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Julie Singh
Facilities & Operations Chair

Wellness & Campus Safety Committee Minutes
Weekly Meeting #14
3/2/22

Meeting Commenced 6:00 PM

Attendance

Attended

Ethics and Conduct Chair Justin Fountain!
Senator Lorelei Givens

**Senator Makayla Egolf
Senator Kayla Staderker
Chair Amanda Doherty
Chair Thomas Doherty
Chair Katie Funk**

**Visitor
Tardy
Absent**

- 1. Ice Breaker: If you could only see one color for the rest of your life what would it be?**
- 2. Updates:**
 - a. Mak is doing my minutes tonight!
 - b. COVID Check-In: Justin
 - c. It's On Us Update - Y/N
 - d. Meeting with Northwell Health and Chair A. Doherty on Friday at 4:00pm
 - e. Meeting with Dr. Porcelli about Plan Van extra credit, Plan Van return will be solidified Friday
 - f. Meeting with Jean and Lila on March 18th
 - g. Fresh Check Day
 - i. Ironing out details
 1. Unique - painting and body image
 2. Coming Out Letters of Support
 3. Personal Attributes
 4. Paint Your Heart Out - art therapy
 5. Therapy Dogs - contact through University
 6. Clothesline Project
 7. Apr 9, 2022, Potential TBTN April 10th or whole weekend
 8. Butterflies to Decorate the Atrium
 - a. Looking into contacting Bookstore
 9. Pride Park for space - will contact Events Management. Faith
 - h. [Wellness Minutes Masterlist!!](#)
- 3. Just talking:**
 - a. **Questions/Comments/Concerns**

Meeting Adjourned 6: pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Katherine Funk
Wellness & Campus Safety Chair